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MEDITERRANEAN YMCAs MEETING

Geneva, 29th  - 31st January 1999

Present

· Francois Seidenbinder and Sophie Kalbfuss - France

· Juan Simoes- Spain

· Joaquim Gaspar and Carlos Vasconcelos - Portugal

· Christiane Douillot  and Mark Voltenauer - Switzerland

· Stefano Tomarelli - Italy

· Alessandro Indovina – Secretary 

Apologies

· Vasilis Tsimbikakis - Greece

· Samy A. Nashed - Egypt

· Tom Cusens - Malta

Agenda proposed

1.  Welcome and apologies;

2.  Approval of the Frechen's Report;

3.  Meda Project;

4.  Ymca University;

5.  International matters;

6.  Any other matter arising;

a) Med Camp (Foz de Arouce) YMCA Portugal;

b) Expenses sustained by Jean Paul Misfud for the partecipation to the Eay Executive Meeting;

c) Mediterranean YMCAs' Secreteriat new address:

d) Invitation from the Ymca Egypt for the next meeting.

Before the meeting, on Friday the 29th afternoon, the participants had a visit to the seat of the World Alliance where the group was received by the Secretary General, Nick Nightingale, and its staff. Everybody gave a short description of themselves and also on the activity of the Mediterranean YMCAs Group. Nick Nightingale and the other Executive Secretaries, on the other hand, gave a general overview on the activity of the World Alliance and the strategies for the future. The short meeting was very much appreciated by all.

The official meeting started Saturday 30th January at 9.30 at the Geneva YMCA which kindly 

hosted the event. Alessandro Indovina, the Secretary, welcomed all the participants and opened the meeting. Alessandro informed that the invitation letter was sent also to the YMCAs of Egypt, Lebanon, Yugoslavia, East Jerusalem and International Jerusalem.

Stefano Tomarelli read the apologies received and the correspondence with the YMCA of Egypt.
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It was agreed that the above countries would always be invited to the meetings. 

Alessandro Indovina read to the participants the Frechen's Report that was approved.

In opening the 3rd point of the agenda, Meda Project, Alessandro asked Francois to present the project prepared “A Way for Peace”; project to be financed under the MEDA Project of the European Union. Francois introduced Sophie who was responsible for it. Sophie forwarded a copy 
of the draft project to all the participants and in different stages asked to give inputs and advises of the various topics. After a very detailed work, the group invited to include some changes in the budget and thanked the YMCA France and Sophie for the work done. The YMCA France would present the final version of the project at the next meeting. 

Attached to the present report is the draft programme presented.

The group unanimously decided to pass to point 5 of the agenda, International matters.

The group was informed about the correspondence with the National Council of Greece. After an intensive discussion, in consideration of the importance that the Greek Movement has in the Mediterranean YMCAs Group, it was  unanimously  decided to continue to send the reports and the documentation either to the YMCA Greece, either to the YMCA Thessaloniki which expressly asked it. An invitation to attend the meetings will also be sent to them. 

Regarding  point 6a, Med Camp – Foz the Arouce, Joaquim Gaspar expressed the wish to gather more information about the Camp programme and would send the information to all. As the news of this programme was received directly from a local association, the group decided that any other information received by local associations would be sent back to the referring National Movement who would evaluate the compatibility of the event with the activities of the YMCA Med (in the case of Greece, as for its particular situation, suggestions would be accepted by the National Movement and by the Thessaloniki YMCA).

Regarding point 6b, before discussing on the expenses sustained by Jean Paul Misfud for the participation to the EAY Executive Committee Meeting, the group deliberated  to ask the Assessors of the EAY afferent to the Mediterranean YMCAs to report on their activity in the Executive Committee and to invite them to support the programmes of the Med YMCAs in the EAY activity. 

Referring to Jean Paul’s expenses for his participation to the Executive meeting, the amount would be divided in equal parts by the founder Movements of the Mediterranean YMCAs (7). Each Movement would provide its own part to the YMCA Malta according to the modalities asked by Tom Cusens (143 USD by Bank Transfer) . For this time the group accepted the account presented by the YMCA Malta but specified that from the next meeting of the Executive, the group would get in charge only the expenses regarding the board and lodging invoiced by the EAY and the travel expenses from country to country.

Referring to point 6c, Mediterranean YMCAs Secretariat new address, the Secretary informs the participants that the new address is: 

Viale Marco Polo n. 41 –  95126 Catania – ITALY

Tel: ++ 39 095 333919 Fax: ++ 39 095 330877

Referring to point 6d, invitation from YMCA Egypt for the next meeting, the Secretary informs 
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that the next meeting of the group will be held in France during the next EAY General Assembly in May, while for the following meeting the invitation forwarded by the YMCA Egypt in well accepted.

Regarding the point 4 of the Agenda, YMCA University, the Secretary, referring to what was described in previous meetings, informed the participants that the University is already active in Italy and that who is interested on the model, could ask for more information directly to the YMCA Italy.

Having discussed all the points of the agenda, the Secretary, on behalf of all the group, officially thanked the YMCA Geneva with special regard to Marc  Voltenauer and Christiane Douillot for the excellent hospitality and the wonderful organisation of the weekend. 

On behalf of the group, a Mediterranean YMCA gadget was forwarded to the YMCA Geneva.
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